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Members present: Larry Skiftun, Tom Deede, Bryon Brynjulson, Devin Long and Chad Reimche

Kale Van Bruggen, and Alex Mastellar  Rinke-Noonan, Thomas Demke, Apex Engineering, were in attendance via video conference.

The Wells County Water Resource District Board meeting began at 7:30 AM.  

Open mic – no comments. 

55th Ave Crossing
· Alex Mastellar reviewed the offer of $13,000 that was received from Fairville Township.  Fairville Township offered to pay for the culverts and the installation.
· After much discussion.  Devin made the motion, seconded by Tom to send a counter offer of $50,000.  The Oak Creek Drain incurred over $57,000 of costs to replace the culverts that were taken out.  All voting aye, motion carried.

Drain #1 Culverts  
· The Drain #1 culverts by Mark Schmitz (19th Ave) have been placed and Schimelfenig Construction is doing he final grade.  
· Larry and Chad met with Mark Schmitz and Schimelfenig Construction and discussed cleaning out and repairing the channel.  Mark agreed to allow Schimelfenig Construction to place the spoil piles in his pasture. 
Oak Creek Drain-Channel A Culvert Replacement
· Larry reported to the board that the culvert and gate between Sections 35/35 (59th Ave) in Fairville Township needs to be replaced.  Devin made the motion, seconded by Tom to replace the culvert. All voting aye, motion carried. 
· Tammy will send a letter to the Fairville Township Clerk informing them that the WRD will be replacing this culvert.  Oak Creek Drain will pay 60% of the culvert and all of the install costs and Wells County will pay 40% of the culvert.  

With no further business, meeting adjourned.
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